


































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































   

 

June 13, 2017 

Gary Clark,  Deputy Secretary for Land and Water 
Department of Environmental Protection 
3900 Commonwealth Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
 
Re: Proposed infrastructure development at Grayton Beach State Park 

Dear Mr. Clark: 

Audubon was concerned to learn of a proposal to add additional recreational infrastructure to the 
western unit of Grayton Beach State Park, which will be the subject of a public meeting in Walton 
County this evening. We understand that this infrastructure is proposed to be funded by Walton County 
to provide additional public access and as a companion to the proposed NRDA acquisition of seven acres 
of beach frontage around the adjacent outfall of Little Redfish Lake.  

While the acquisition would make a nice addition to Grayton Beach State Park, it is not appropriate 
to develop this infrastructure on the western unit of the park.  

The western unit of Grayton Beach State Park represents some of the last, quality coastal scrub in 
Walton County. Much of this habitat type has been converted to housing in the region, and the habitat 
on this parcel warrants protection on behalf of all Floridians for whom it is held in trust. 

In addition to the direct footprint of the infrastructure, the proposed level of recreational use will 
be challenging for the limited park staff to manage from their location at the main entrance unit of the 
park. Without onsite staffing, use is likely to exceed projections and come at the expense of the site’s 
resources. 

The park’s unit management plan never identified this unit as a good candidate for additional 
recreational development—in part because of its ecological value and in part because of its 
management challenges. There are many recreational improvements already recommended for the 
main entrance unit of the park in the existing Unit Management Plan (UMP). If recreational 
improvements are necessary to justify the use of NRDA recreational use funds on the dune outfall 
acquisition, then the improvements should be made in accordance with the existing UMP at the main 
entrance unit of the park. 

While we are sympathetic to Walton County’s desire to increase coastal public access, Grayton 
Beach State Park’s western unit is serving an important public purpose by protecting this important 
habitat and low impact public experience. Audubon does not support the proposed expansion of 
recreational infrastructure in the western unit, and encourages DEP to invest instead in implementing 
the recreational elements already identified in the Grayton Beach State Park UMP at the main entrance. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Julie Wraithmell 
Deputy Executive Director  
 

Cc:  Daniel Alsentzer, Park Planning 

308 North. Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
(850) 222-2473 
fl.audubon.org 




